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Summary:

This report provides a progress report on progress made by the Making Space For Water Group.

Questions for / input required from Scrutiny:

Comments are sought in regard to the progress and direction of the group.

Recommendations:

It is recommended that the report be received and further reports are made available in order that members may monitor progress.  The next report will be made available for March 2009.

Contact Officer:
Les Tickner
Ext:
 8534

1.1 Background

The Director of Community Services presented report CS 40/06 to the Executive on 29 August 2006 and report CS 17/07 to the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 8 March 2007 and CS18/08 to the Executive on 10 April 2008.  It was agreed that a status report be presented every 6 months.  This is the fourth progress report.  The Carlisle Recovery/Making Space For Water (Making Space for Water) Group was set up after the Cumbria flood event of January 2005.


The group comprises of senior operational technical staff from the Environment Agency, Carlisle City Council, Cumbria County Council and United Utilities.  The Head of Environmental Services is the representative for Carlisle City Council.


This group is adopting emergency Government best practice for integrated working in accordance with ‘Making Space for Water’ guidance issued by DEFRA.  Other Cumbria Districts are now following this lead and national interest is being attracted to this initiative.

Current Activity

1.2 The Group members continue to meet regularly in order to review and prioritise individual flooding problem areas with two meetings held on 2nd May 2008 and 20th June 2008 since the last report.

1.3 The Executive approved funding of £25,000 a year for three years, which is match funded by the other three organisations.  Any decision on where to spend this money is taken at the Making Space For Water meetings.  This collaborative approach ensures that the money is spent in the interests of all parties in equal measures.

1.4 Harraby – Garlands -  Progress over the past few months has been slow as the United Utilities representative has been unable to attend the meetings.  Results of the United Utilities Hydraulic Modelling are not yet available.  This is to be discussed at the next meeting on 12th September 2008.

1.5 Castle Carrock – Consultants Jacobs have carried out an initial study and produced a pre-draft report.  This is to be discussed at the next meeting and any recommendations from the report considered by the various Authorities and companies.

1.6 Little Caldew – Discussions regarding the possible risk of flooding from the Little Caldew is felt to be an issue and possible options to identify this will be discussed at the next meeting.

1.7 Warwick Road/Victoria Road – During periods of intense rainfall the gulleys are surcharging suggesting a capacity issue with the main sewer.  This will be discussed at the meeting on 12th September 2008.

1.8 The group are also involved with other smaller issues and discuss other new problems as they arise following flood events.

2.0 Funding Issues
2.1
In June 2008 the Making Space For Water funds had a £37K balance from last financial year.  After paying the balance of the fees covering Castle Carrock, there was still a balance of approximately £20k.


The Team are working to identify relevant projects to program for the remainder of the financial year.
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